NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

October 21, 2014 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES 
ATTENDANCE: Ron Mott, Marynel Wahl, Bob Woodill, David Osborne, Bill Grafton, Bruce Humphrey, Lori Hillstrand.
Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE
Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the agenda.
Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor:  All
7:00PM: COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

· Commission Policy and Procedure – 
· Paperwork on selected items was distributed to Commission members for review and revision.

· It was decided to hold informational meetings, with available members, on the first Saturday of the month (a.m.) and second Tuesday of the month. Comments were requested for editing the items discussed to be addressed at the next meeting. 

· Commission Priority Projects – A draft was created to be examined by Nancy Hemingway and   
             Marynel Wahl.

· Cuffee Trails MOU with Nature Conservancy

· Karen Anders of the Nature Conservancy simplified a 12 page document into a 4 page document. Bill Grafton suggests putting together a working agreement with the Nature Conservancy.  

SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES 

Open Space & Recreation 
Land Protection 
Land Management Trails, etc. –A series of various weekly tours have been given by the North and South Watershed Association. David Osborne and Wes Osborne will open a forest path on Sunday.
Pathways - 

Trail Signage
 
CPC –David Osborne will present information from the next scheduled CPC meeting.
 
Farming - Plan is currently before Historic New England. 
Fact finding with Donna Mangan and John Hornstra regarding possible licensing will be undertaken by David Osborne. 

David Osborne having a Conservation member proposes to John Hornstra that we allow him to use the barn at Donovan’s Field for an annual fee of $600. The possibility of the fee being forgiven for three years in exchange for improvements to the structure including re-shingling the roof is to be researched.  

MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Senior Worker submittals: Edward - $240, Edward - $250, Mark Medieros - $260. Harbor Moorings - $747.72
Motion: Ron Mott moved to pay the bills. 
Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All
2. Minutes: 9/16/14 – spelling correction: “Nikki Bartley” instead of Nikki Bartlett.
Motion: Ron Mott moved to approve the minutes of 9/16/14.
Second: Lori Hillstrand

In Favor: All 
             Minutes: 10/7/14 – corrected the addition of the beginning motion.
       Motion:  Ron Mott moved to approve the minutes of 10/7/14.
       Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All
8:00PM:         PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 
***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, CoC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcements/ Violations

Turner’s Way, Lot 2 / SE52-1022 & NCC# 9(13) / Single-Family Home                        COC (cont.) Applicant: Keith & Shana Hallman / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Corp. 
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the mitigation plantings in the 50’ buffer are not done. They should be asked to return once the mitigation plantings are completed. 
Motion: Bob Woodill moved that Turner’s Way, Lot 2 be denied as the project is incomplete.                             
Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All
330 Old Oaken Bucket Road / SE52-994 & NCC# 6(12) / Single-Family Home w/ Septic         COC Applicant: Brendan Burke Representative: Greg Tansey, Patriot Permitting & Engineering  
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway recommends that this hearing be tabled for the spring. A letter with the growth information will be sent.
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to table the hearing on 330 Old Oaken Bucket Road until April of 2015.
Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All
29 Prospect Street / NCC# 22(14) / Encroachment & Yard work (After-the-Fact) RDA / DoA (cont.) Applicant/Representative: Harry Merritt 
Discussion: Marynel Wahl and Nancy Hemingway did a site walk and wrote up a certificate explaining what can and cannot be done on the property. Marynel Wahl expressed satisfaction with the meeting and recommends issuance of the RDA.
Motion: Lori Hillstrand – So moved. 
Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All
185 Norwell Avenue / SE52-1068 & NCC# 36(14) / Septic Repair                            NOI / OOC (cont.) Applicant: Timothy Forbes / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting 
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this was continued pending DEP number issue. Nancy Hemingway recommends bounds and markers be placed along the wetlands. 
Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the OOC with the condition of bounds and markers.
Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor:  All
302 Lincoln Street / SE52-1067 & NCC# 35(14) / Septic Repair                               NOI / OOC (cont.) Applicant: John Keaveney / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering 
Present: Steve Hassett

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this is a title 5 update due to a home sale. Lot plan was explained. She feels that the location proposed would be the only placement for the septic. 
Motion: David Osborne moved to issue a boilerplate OOC for 302 Lincoln Street.
Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All
51 Hoop Pole Lane / NCC# 37(14) / Install Artesian Well (required post emergency cert filing) RDA / DOA 
Applicant: David & Catrina Dirubbo Representative: Atty. Adam Brodsky
Present: Alex Weisheit – representing the DiRubbo’s. 
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the well drilling is completed. Photographs of progression were shown. They had to dig 658’ for 20 gallons per minute. Mulch socks were placed around digging. They pulled in the resources and did a satisfactory job.
Motion: Bill Grafton moved to recommend approval with a positive 2B under WPA and NWB (no verification of wetland), a positive 5 subject to NWB, negative 3 under the WPA and NWB (in buffer but no adverse impact).
Second: Ron Mott 


In Favor:  All
134 Grove Street / SE52-1065 / NCC# 34(14) / Site Grading & Filling                     NOI / OOC (cont.) Applicant: David Wuori / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting 
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway has not heard from the landowner. 
Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue 134 Grove Street to the November 18th meeting.
Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All
Barrel Lane (Lot 6) Curtis Farm Rd. / SE52-1066 & NCC# 30(14) / SFH w/ Driveway, Septic & Utilities NoI / OoC (cont.)
Applicant: Hawthorne Park R/T / Representative: Brad McKenzie, McKenzie Eng. 
Present: Scott Henderson, Brad McKenzie, Scott McShelley.
Discussion: There are 2 plans for lot 6 – Scott Henderson noted the history of erosion control issues. McKenzie Engineering was asked to control the erosion.  They were hired to develop an erosion control plan and a stormwater pollution plan. Toll brothers will be involved in day to day work. They have been proactive and instructed developers to install silt socks and erosion control along the front edge. 
Changes made were: Moving the house out of the 100’ buffer. Limit of work line was pulled away from the 50’ buffer area. Put in a temporary sediment basin and create diversion swales along the low point of property. A cross section of the site was presented. A rain garden was also suggested along with drywells to accommodate roof runoff.
Bruce Humphrey said that the100’ buffer will be filled in and they are proposing a lawn. There is a 25-30’ backyard that then slopes down. Nancy Hemingway suggested that as a compromise they could possibly put a planted ledge with native plants on the slope. She also suggested a guideline of grass and lawn confined to the 20-30’.
Barrel Lane (Lot 7) Curtis Farm Rd. / SE52-1062 & NCC# 31(14) / SFH w/ Driveway, Septic & Utilities NoI / OoC (cont.) 
Applicant: Hawthorne Park R/T / Representative: Brad McKenzie, McKenzie Engineering 
Present:

Discussion: There are 2 plans for lot 7. Scott Henderson explained that the house will be rotated to keep it away from the buffer line. The walk out will be on the right side and a large side yard exists with the same 20’ backyard. There is the same proposed limit of work.  
Bill Grafton said that the house can’t be within the 100’ buffer. It was suggested that they bring an alternative plan. Position the house outside the 100’ buffer zone. Submit a planting plan and have the lawn and grass clearly delineated. 
Lot 6 & 7 was combined for the proposed motion.

Motion: Ron Mott moved to continue Barrel Lane Lots 6 & 7 to November 18, 2014.
Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor: All
59 Pond Street / SE52-1069 & NCC# 38(14) / Pave Parking Lot                                          NOI / OOC Applicant: Dan Leahy, Village Euro Motors, Inc. Representative: John Boardman 
Present: John Hordner - Hancock Associates, Dan Leahy, Bruce Isador and Rob Leventree.
Discussion: John Hordner presented an approved plan was for a new building. This is a new NOI filing – paved parking lot as requested. Two filtering bio-retention areas to collect water will be placed to discharge into the culvert under Accord Park. 
Nancy Hemingway asked about site wide stormwater control. John Hordner explained the design plan which is in full compliance with Stormwater Management. DEP has issued a file number with no objections. Assessment of test pits were done until no more asbestos was found. Excavation for asbestos and petroleum assessment has been done. There is an operational management plan.
It was suggested that a peer review be done by John Chessia. Once information is received progression of project will continue. 
Motion: Bob Woodill moved to have John Chessia approved as a peer review.
Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All
Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to continue 59 Pond Street to 11/18/14. 
Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All
Agents 
Report – Nancy Hemingway mentioned the trails conference on November 5. One of the afternoon sessions is hands-on design and building of a boardwalk. Marynel Wahl asked for a motion to allot the required amount of funding to allow members attendance at this conference.

Motion: Bill Grafton – So moved

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All 


Reserve –ATV issue - Marynel Wahl said that there will be a meeting on November 4th and after the meeting they are to come back to us and present their findings.

End of Executive Session -  

Members polled: Lori Hillstrand – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, Bruce Humphrey – Aye, Ron Mott – Aye, David Osborne – Aye and Marynel Wahl – Aye.
Adjournment

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on December 2, 2014
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Marynel Wahl, Chair

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Motion: David Osborne moved to enter into Executive Session and not return to open session. 

Second: Ron Mott 

Members polled: Lori Hillstrand – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, Bruce Humphrey – Aye, Ron Mott – Aye, David Osborne – Aye and Marynel Wahl – Aye. 
Discussion:
Potential Land Acquisition(s) –

Hatch lots – Bruce Humphrey said that the Tedeschi property $68K surrounded by land owned by either NCC or John Hornstra. He expressed to Tedeschi family that we would be interested in purchasing the property up to a price of approximately $70k and they are also in negotiations with Hornstra at that level. They had said that if Hornstra offer is at that level they will take his bid as long as there are restrictions on the property that are consistent with restrictions currently on other Hornstra properties. David Osborne feels that John Hornstra should get the property and allow us to continue the trail along the edge of the property. There is an easement that will stay in public use. Bruce Humphrey will stay in touch with Tedeschi and report back as the situation changes.

Lizotte property – Bill Grafton will write a letter to Mr. Lizotte expressing interest. 

Cuffee – David Osborne has been in touch with Don Volpe and John Forsland. They asked him if the CPC is interested in the property. This land abuts conservation owned land on Cuffee’s Lane.  No interest in this property was expressed.
Reserve –ATV issue - Marynel Wahl said that there will be a meeting on November 4th and after the meeting they are to come back to us and present their findings.

End of Executive Session -  

Members polled: Lori Hillstrand – Aye, Bill Grafton – Aye, Bob Woodill – Aye, Bruce Humphrey – Aye, Ron Mott – Aye, David Osborne – Aye and Marynel Wahl – Aye.
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